11/10/21, 5:24 PM Mont Vernon, New Hampshire - Official Town Website - Selectmen's Minutes 06/28/21

Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes
June 28, 2021

7:00 PM Meeting called to order by Selectboard Chairman, John Esposito. Also in attendance was Selectman Tim Berry. Howard Brown
was absent, and minute taker, Laurie Brown.

Esposito led the meeting in the pledge.

Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito to go into non-public session with Town Counsel. All in favor.

8:20 PM Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito to come out of non-public session. All in favor.

Esposito mentioned that he spoke with Bonnie Angulas, Library Director regarding the spraying for ticks outside of the library. He feels
that we should do the same to the Town green before the Summer Concert series starts up as the ticks have been having a banner year.
Board agreed.

Esposito said that people are wondering if/when the “Still Good Shed” will be reopened. Crosby asked that it not be opened until next
week as he has repairs that he would like to do to the shelves before they get used again.

Board agreed.

Esposito asked L. Brown to get a letter out to the owners of 56 Weston Hill Rd per Town Counsel.

Fire Chief Wilson came before the Board to ask that he be able to spend $2500 - $3000 of the approximate $10K surplus from MACC on
pursuing a VHF radio frequency. It will be a 60-watt tower frequency.

Board agreed.

Esposito asked Wilson about the tanker.

Wilson said that the temporary repair has been done; the tanker is now in service until September/October when the new tank will be
installed.

Berry motioned, seconded by Esposito to accept the minutes of June 21, 2021 as written. All in favor.

Office will respond to the invitation from the New Boston Space Force Station in the affirmative for all 3 Selectmen.

Berry let the Board know that Consolidated Communications will not be working with Mont Vernon on broadband.

Brown let the Board know that Glenn Neider has gotten back with a $1,840 quote for painting the gazebo.
Board agreed to that, and Berry will touch base with him to see if it can be done before July 14.

9:00 PM As there was no further business before the Board, Berry motioned seconded by Esposito to adjourn. All in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

Laurie Brown
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